Dear Sir / Madam

Thank you for contacting us regarding the proposed amendment, I can confirm that the proposed amendment would not alter our previous response. 

Kind Regards

	Chris Bramley

	Drainage & Wastewater Management Planning (DWMP) - Strategic Catchment Planner 

	Asset Strategy & Planning – Chief Engineer

	Severn Trent

	+44 7966 174 600







On Behalf Of Planning, Policy
Sent: 07 December 2021 09:48
Subject: Notification of the Wickersley Neighbourhood Plan examination and Local Green Space Amendment

Dear Sir/Madam,

Notification of the Wickersley Neighbourhood Plan examination and Local Green Space Amendment

You have received this notification as someone who has made representations on the submission Wickersley Neighbourhood Plan.

Wickersley Parish Council are preparing a neighbourhood plan which, if successfully made (adopted), will form part of Rotherham’s Local Plan and be taken into account when determining planning applications within the parish.
Mr Christopher Collison BA (Hons), Dip TP, MBA, MRTPI has been appointed as Examiner to conduct the examination of the Wickersley Neighbourhood Plan and publish a report with recommendations. The examination commenced on 1 December 2021 and further details can be found on the website at: 
https://www.rotherham.gov.uk/planning-development/wickersley-neighbourhood-plan-examination/1 
Wickersley Parish Council has prepared a statement proposing amendment of Policy GS2 Local Green Space with regard to the boundary of Wickersley Park. The statement and amended boundary can be viewed on the examination website. The Examiner is providing any interested party with an opportunity to comment on this proposed amendment of Policy GS2 Local Green Space. 
Any comments should be marked for the Examiner’s attention and emailed to planning.policy@rotherham.gov.uk or posted to Planning Policy, Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council, Riverside House, Main Street, Rotherham S60 1AE. Any comments, or request for additional time to comment, should be submitted no later than Noon on Wednesday 22 December 2021. 
The Examiner will consider the proposed amendment, and any comments received, as part of the Independent Examination of the Neighbourhood Plan.
For any further information please contact the Council using the details below:

	Phone:
	01709 823869
	Planning Policy
Rotherham MBC 
Planning, Regeneration and Transportation 
Riverside House 
Main Street 
ROTHERHAM  S60 1AE 

	Email:
	planning.policy@rotherham.gov.uk
	

	Web:
	www.rotherham.gov.uk
	



Yours faithfully 

Nigel Hancock
Head of Planning and Building Control
Planning, Regeneration and Transport
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